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15th March 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
I wanted to start by saying how pleased I have been with the children in the school this week. We have had a significant amount of staff absence due to illness and have therefore had people visiting the school to teach for the first time. Visitors have spoken with me to say how impressed they are with the children’s behaviour and helpfulness which is always fantastic for a Headteacher to hear. Likewise, the bikeability instructors have been just as impressed with 5ZU children this week as they were with 5CB last week which is brilliant. A huge well done also to the ten Year 5 pupils who represented Littletown Academy in the Honiton Learning Community Youth Speak event yesterday. They all spoke with great clarity, knowledge and confidence with one team achieving second place overall. My thanks to the parents who accompanied the children and assisted with transport at short notice. 

On Monday Year 1 children enjoyed visiting Honiton Community College to take part in Multi Skills. Thank you to all the parents who attended the Year 2 Express Event assisting their children in the construction of their castles as part of their Towers, Tunnels and Turrets Cornerstone topic. Year 4 children enjoyed their Roman day on Tuesday, especially marching in front of visiting parents. The children look fantastic in their bright clothes and red noses/ hairbands/glasses/ears and various other accessories. Thank you for donations to Comic Relief, the money will be counted on Monday. 

I would like to thank the Nursery staff, Reception, Mrs Hawkins and the Governors who attended for making Saturday’s Nursery open morning such a success. Thank you to all the parents who have taken the time to drop in to our Community Room to have a cup of coffee and speak to the Student and Family Support Team about the room, the provision around it and give ideas about what else we can look to offer. Community Room coffee mornings will continue to be a regular opportunity for parents to do this and we will let you know the dates of the next ones when they are arranged. 

Next week we have Year 3 Trampolining with the Exeter Trampoline Academy on Monday. On Tuesday we have 10 Year 5 and Year 6 pupils taking part in the Honiton Learning Community Swimming Gala. 

Thank you to the PTFA of running such a successful and enjoyable quiz last Friday. Please see their newsletter attached below which includes information about an exciting new Littletown Lottery. I look forward to seeing many of the children enjoying themselves at the Discos this evening. 

Yours faithfully,

Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –
Nursery
We have been learning about different animals that live on farm’s.

Reception
We have been making passports,transports and we have been moving things using split pins.

We have made some kits and sticks for our topic super heros.

Year 1

We Have been learning about reptiles and mammals and we have been grouping animals.

We have had Mrs nutels dog come to visit us.

Year 2
We have been measuring with ruler in cms.

We have been playing with jelly,spaghetti,shaving foam and cornstarch.  

Year 3

We have been making smoothies.

We have made a corner shop in the classroom.

Year 4

We have been finding 1 and 2 digit numbers in maths.

We have had roman day on Tuesday.

Year 5

We have had bikeability for 5ZU.

We have been looking at pictures of old honiton.

Year 6

We have been writing a letter to lady Macbeth.

We have been doing perimeter and area parallelogram. 

Messages

Cycling to school I have received three separate reports this week of Littletown children riding their bikes dangerously to or from school. Even if your child has now completed the Bikeability course this month, please ensure that you make certain your children will cycle on the right side of the road, with two hands on handlebars, wearing a helmet and being aware of other road users. 

Punctuality I am pleased to say that we are definitely not one of those schools where the Headteacher stands with a stopwatch checking the second every child arrives. However, as I stand in my favourite position (at the top of the steps!) I have begun to notice that there are now many families arriving after 9am. This means we are keeping the doors open for longer and the risk of a child leaving the premises after 9am becomes greater. I know morning routines can be challenging for all of us from time to time, but please can you ensure children are at school before 9am as this is when the legal registration process takes place. Doors are open from 8:50am. 

School events/Dates 
Week beginning 18th March : 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Y4 Swimming 

Y3 Trampolining 3RB/3GH
	Y5/6 Swimming Gala 
	
	Y4 Parent information meetings for Escot Residential 3:30 / 4pm / 5pm 
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PTFA News

Thank you to those who came to our quiz evening last Friday.  There were not so many people as in previous quizzes but we had a great evening and still raised £82.

The year 3 cake sale made £71.30. Well done year 3 bakers and sellers.

Family Easter Bingo

The PTFA will be hosting a Family Bingo evening on Friday 29th March.  This will be held in the school hall and begin at 6.15pm.  Tickets cost £3 per adult and £2 per child for six games during the evening with one grid per game.  Additional grids can be bought on the night for 20p per game or £1 for 6, and bingo pens will be available to buy if you wish.  The aim is for adults and children to enjoy the evening together, and it will be aimed at all ages.

There will be chocolate prizes for complete line and full house in each game.  Teas, coffees, soft drinks, biscuits and snacks will be available to buy but please feel free to bring your own if you prefer.  We will also be holding a raffle on the night.

It would be great to see a full hall as it should be a fun-filled evening. The event is open to anyone so pass on to family and friends.

If you would like to book tickets please put the payment into an envelope labelled with your child’s name and class, and then put it into the box in reception.  Your tickets will be returned to you. If you have any queries then contact me at sarah@ryerson-sound.com

Easter colouring competition

Entry sheets for the PTFA Easter colouring competition will be coming home in book bags in the next few days.  Children can decorate their picture in an imaginative way and return their picture with the £1 entry fee by Friday 29 March.  There will be a winner for each year group and one overall winner.  Good luck everyone!

School Disco: Friday 15th March 2019

Key Stage 1 (nursery to year 2) 6-7pm
All children for the above disco must be accompanied by an adult for the duration

Key Stage 2 (year 3 to year 6) 7.15pm – 8.15pm
Children must be collected from the school hall and will not be allowed to leave unaccompanied.  

£2.00 entrance fee to include crisps and drinks.  

If your child has any allergies or medical conditions which we might need to be aware of whilst your child is at the disco please let us know.

There will always be members of staff present but the PTFA are ultimately responsible for the running of the disco.  We want everyone to enjoy their evening and work hard to make this happen. Any children who persistently misbehave may be prevented from attending future discos.

If you would like to help serve drinks or do tattoos on the night, 

please sign up on the PTFA noticeboard or contact 

Sarah Ryerson on 07481 908662 or sarah@ryerson-sound.com.

Other Events
29th March : Year 2 cake sale 

26th April : Year 1 cake sale

24th May : Reception cake sale 

9th June : Roundball Hill charity walk and cream tea (details to follow)

School Lottery

We have started up a Littletown Primary Academy Lottery with a company called “Your School Lottery.  A great way to support our school whilst having a chance to win cash prizes.

Attached is a poster and welcome letter with more information on how to join in.
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